
People across North Alabama needed snow shovels back on New 

Years Eve 1963 and New Years Day 1964. Snow began falling 

around 8pm New Years Eve, and lasted through most of New 

Years Day. The Huntsville Airport tallied 17.1 inches of snow from 

this event, and 11 inches were reported on the ground at 6am 

New Years Day.  

Above Photo: After a New Year’s Eve party, this is as far as Bill 

and Ruthe Ragsdale could get their car up the driveway. 

Courtesy of Bill and Ruthe Rasgdale.  

Above photo and photo to the right: H.D. and Jo Bagley’s sons shovel and 

play in the snow left from the New Year’s snow storm.  Courtesy of H.D. and 

Jo Bagley. 

Snowfall Totals for December 31, 1963-January 1, 1964 
 

Huntsville Airport   17.1”       Bay St. Louis, MS         10.5” 

Meridian, MS           15.0”       New Orleans, LA             4.5” 

Dec 31, 1963 06Z Surface Analysis Dec 31, 1963 18Z Surface Analysis Jan 1, 1964 00Z 500 mb analysis (~18,000ft) Jan 1, 1964 06Z Surface analysis 

After a cold air mass pushed into the southern Gulf on December 29th , cold air advection filtered around high 

pressure in the Midwest and into the Deep South.  The upper level trough amplified and on December 30, 1963, a 

wave developed on a front in the central Gulf. The frontal wave matured and moved northeast into northern 

Florida on the 31st.  At this time, the upper level trough developed two closed lows along the northern Gulf coast. 

Most of the snow fell in Huntsville between noon and midnight on the 31st as the surface low moved across 

northern Florida. As the low made its way up the Eastern seaboard, wrap-around moisture continued to fall 

through the morning hours of January 1, 1964.      -Courtesy of William R. Schaub, Jr. 

Above Photo: Highway 72 west of Huntsville. Courtesy of Walter Langley. 

From the Huntsville Times on December 31, 2003: 

The above photo and the photo to the right are taken from Northeast 

Huntsville. Courtesy of Helen Medlin. 


